
REPORT OF THE COMPETITION COMMITTEE IN PREPARATION OF THE RCGG 

BOARD MEETING JULY 10, 2020.  

 

Number of meetings since last board meeting: 4 

Number of newsletters: 4 

 

Introduction New World Handicap System  
 

The WHS has been implemented in Spain as of June 8. 

Although many handicaps have changed, more up than down, the number 

of complaints by our members is very low. In case it's obvious that the new handicap 

is wrong we ask the federation for a change. 
 
Changing from colored to numbered tees  
 

Implementation done. Since we are using numbered tees more and more men play  
the South course from 50 (old red). Furthermore we get very positive comments from 
a lot of ladies about the new tee 47 South. 

 

Protocol Covid-19 for  competition  

From the restart of the (social) competitions the Covid-19 protocol was applicable. They are 
published at the caddy master office and tee 1 of both courses. 

Competitions July and August. 

Some competitions have been cancelled some will be played. See for a full overview of 
all competitions in July and August the club' website. 

Norberto Goizueta tournement July 14-18, 2020   

It is a world ranking tournament, so there are many extra rules such as a doctor and nurse 
present. Prize giving and social distance will be under covid-19 measurements 

Semana Grande August 10-15, 2020 

Fortunetly all the sponsors have confirmed their financial support. Due to the fact that 
there will be no prize giving as usual we have decreased the inscription cost to 7,50 for 
adults and 3,50 for juniors, of course without the applicable greenfee. 
Prize giving ceremonies will be on Friday, for the first 4 competitons and Saturday for the 
team competition. Only prize winners will be allowed to join the prize giving. 
A main part of the Semana Grande is the raffle. All raffle prizes will be drawn through an 
independent person and published at the Guadalmina website. People can collect their raffle 
prize(s) at the caddy master office. 
 

Although the inscription fee has been considerably lowered it is the objective to 
organize the Semana Grande at zero costs due to spo nsorship and limited prize 
givings with less cost for drinks and tapas 

 



 

 

President's Cup August 29, 2020? 

Still to be decided. 

The Andalucía Costa del Sol Open de España 2020 at Guadalmina 

November 25 – 29, 2020. 
 

Competition Book and local rules 

Both are updated. For instance colored tees are replace bu numbered tees and 

a local rule for hole 12, 16 and 17 is added. 

 

For more details about some of the above mentioned subjects see the CC minutes,  

newsletters and Competion Book incl. local rules.  All available at the club' website.  

 

 

Hans Wielaard 

July 9, 2020 


